
U.S. Department 
of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous 
Materials Safety 
Administration 

September 5, 2018 

Administrator 

The Honorable Rodney F. Freylinghuysen, Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E. 
Wal?hington, DC 20590 

Enclosed please find a report on the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration's 

(PHMSA) staffing within the Office of Pipeline Safety (OPS). House Report 115-237 requests 

PHMSA to report to Congress on OPS's Fiscal Year (FY) 2018 staffing and hiring plans, as 

well as actual turnover and hiring in FY 2017, within 120 days of the enactment of the 

Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2018 (Public Law 115-141). 

Pipeline Safety inspectors are typically engineers, who are often difficult for the Government 

to recruit and retain when competing with private sector employers in the energy industry. In 

FY 2017, PHMSA increased its total staffing level by 7 (30 new hires less 23 separations), 

raising its staffing level from 285 to 292. This number represents 95 percent of our staffing 

target. The FY 2017 turnover rate was only 7.9 percent, demonstrating PHMSA's success at 

retaining its qualified staff. 

Throughout FY 2018, PHMSA has strived to meet its full-employment target of 308 Pipeline 

Safety personnel. We continue to implement creative hiring solutions, including veterans 

outreach, multiple concurrent announcements, and partnerships with universities and their 

engineering departments, to find the best qualified engineers. Using these strategies, we expect 

to reach 308 personnel-I 00 percent of our goal-in FY 2018. 

I have sent similar letters to the Ranking Member of the House Committee on Appropriations; 

the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Senate Committee on Appropriations; and the 

Chairmen and Ranking Members of the House and Senate Subcommittees on Transportation, 

Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies. If you require further information or 

assistance, please feel free to call me or have your staff contact Bobby Fraser, Director of the 




































